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1) Cover Sheet 
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3) Draft minutes from the April 13, 2021 meeting 

4) County Library Reports 

5) Fair Coordinator Report 

6) UW-Extension Reports for: Adam Hady, Area 14 Extension Director, 
Katie Gellings (Health & Well-Being Extension Educator), and Ben 
Jenkins (Agriculture Educator). 
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Agriculture, Extension Education & Fair Committee Meeting Notice 
Date:  Tuesday, May 11, 2021         Time:  9:00 a.m. 

Green Lake County Government Center, County Board Room or via Zoom 
571 County Road A, Green Lake, WI 

 

 AGENDA 
 
Committee  
Members 
 
Patti Garro, Chair 
Katie Mehn, Vice 
Chair 
Ken Bates 
Bob Dolgner 
Keith Hess 
Brian Floeter, 
alternate 
 
Kathy Ninneman, 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1. Call to Order 
2. Certification of Open Meeting Law 
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Roll Call 
5. Minutes: 4/13/21 
6. County Library Services Report - submitted monthly report 
7. Fair Coordinator Report – submitted report 
8. Fair: Discussion of Beer Sales on the fairgrounds  
9. Fair: Fairground Improvements 
10. Fair: Track Events  
11. Fair: Contracts – Discussion/Approval 
12. UW-Extension Staff Reports – submitted monthly report 

• Adam Hady, Area Extension Director 
• Katie Gellings, Health & Well-Being Educator 
• Ben Jenkins, Agriculture Educator 
• Laura McCulley, Food WIse Coordinator 

13. Approval of Educator Out of County Days – Discussion/Approval 
14. Committee Discussion 

•    Future Meeting Dates: June 8, 2021 
•    Future Agenda items for action & discussion 

15. Adjourn 
 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, this meeting will be conducted and available through in person 
attendance (6 ft. social distancing and face masks required) or audio/visual communication. 
Remote access can be obtained through the following link:  
 
Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://uwmadison.zoom.us/j/95797543267?pwd=UUdsTXQ2aERaSm11RDA1bFZRbGxWZz09 
Meeting ID: 957 9754 3267 
Passcode: 278923 
To join by phone: 1-312-626-6799 

 
Kindly arrange to be present, if unable to do so, please notify our office.   Sincerely, Kathy Ninneman 

http://www.co.green-lake.wi.us/
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AGRIGULTURE/EXTENSION EDUCATION 

& FAIR COMMITTEE 
April 13, 2021 

 
 
The meeting of the Green Lake County Agriculture, Extension Education and Fair Committee was 
called to order by Chairperson Garro, on Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 9:07 am in the Green Lake County 
Board Room, Green Lake County Government Center, 571 County Road A, Green Lake, WI.  The 
meeting was held both in person and via Zoom due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Requirements of the 
open meeting law were certified as being met. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll call taken by 
Garro. 
 
 
Present:   Patti Garro     
 Bob Dolgner 
 Keith Hess    
 Katie Mehn        
   Ken Bates 
   
       

Staff Present:  Adam Hady (Zoom)   Absent: Morgan Martinez (on maternity leave) 
 Katie Gellings (Zoom)        
 Ben Jenkins (Zoom) 
 Laura McCulley (Zoom) 
 Kathy Ninneman 
    

Also Present:  Nicole Overbeck, Markesan Public Library Director, Scott Mundro, Berlin Journal 
Newspapers (Zoom) and Harley Reabe, County Board Chairman (Zoom). 

 
MINUTES 
Motion/second (Hess/Dolgner) to accept the minutes from 3-9-21. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICES REPORT 
The submitted monthly reports are in the committee packet. Overbeck gave a verbal report. 
 
FAIR COORDINATOR REPORT 
The submitted monthly report is in the committee packet. Ninneman gave a verbal report as well. 
 
FAIR MAINTENANCE 
The interview went well. The new maintenance person will get a walk through with the previous 
maintenance personnel. A contract will be in the works shortly. 
 
FAIR: DISCUSSION OF BEER SALES ON THE FAIRGROUNDS 
Discussion on the beer sales. The committee is in favor of moving forward to research the sale of beer 
on the fairgrounds. Ninneman will contact someone from the sheriff’s department to attend next 
month’s meeting, along with County Administrator, Cathy Schmit and Corporation Counsel, Dawn 
Klockow. 
 
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON 2022 FAIR BUDGET – FAIRGROUND IMPROVEMENTS 
Discussion regarding the fairground improvements. The committee would like Ninneman to put together 
a “wish list” of items that needs improving. 
 
FAIR TRACK EVENTS 
Swanke was not in attendance for the meeting. 
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FAIR CONTRACTS 
Sizzlin Sonny’s Rockin’ Roadshow – Thursday, August 5 – 6:30-10:30 pm - $400 
Luedtke’s Eliminator – Thursday & Friday, August 5&6 – Truck & Tractor Pull - $3,000 -  
Dizzy D Balloon Twister – 3 days for 4.5 hrs per day - $1,350 
 
Motion/second (Mehn/Hess) to approve the above contracts with Corporation Counsel’s approval. All 
ayes. Motion carried. 
 
UW-EXTENSION STAFF REPORTS 
The submitted monthly reports are in the committee packet for Adam Hady (Area Extension Director), 
Katie Gellings (Health & Well-Being Educator), Ben Jenkins (Agriculture Educator), and Laura McCulley 
(Food WIse Coordinator). Verbal reports were given by those present. 
 
FOODWISE AGREEMENT LETTER FOR FY 2022 
McCulley is primarily funded by a grant. The Committee would like to have Corporation Counsel review 
the agreement letter.  
Motion/second (Dolgner/Bates) to approve the agreement letter for FY 2022, pending approval from 
Corporation Counsel. 
 
APPROVAL OF EDUCATOR OUT OF COUNTY DAYS 
None. 
 
COMMITTEE DISCUSSION  
None. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 

• If anyone has an agenda item, please contact Garro or Ninneman. 
• Next regular meeting date: May 11, 2021 in the County Board Room/Zoom at 9:00 a.m. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was declared adjourned by Chairperson Garro at 9:57 a.m.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Ninneman, Secretary 



May 2021 Green Lake County Library Reports 
 
Berlin – In April, the Berlin Library staff participated in the Berlin Community clean up event on Earth Day 
by helping pick up several municipal parking lots, as well as the area around the library. This was a 
wonderful community project we were proud to help with.   

As mentioned in my last update, our library is beginning to move back to in-person programming. In April, 
our Stitching Together group met for the first time in over a year. We also re-introduced adult in-person 
crafts.  Let me just say that patrons are thrilled to be back!  Even with some restrictions, time slots are filling 
up quickly with enthusiasm. In May, we are bringing back children’s crafts, laser tag, and a movie matinee.  
We know there will be some hesitation, so we will continue to provide make and take crafts for all ages.  
We are also continuing to offer curbside pick-up. Our goal is to provide library services to the entire 
community and respect everyone’s comfort level in regard to health safety.   

Later this month, Berlin Library will be hosting a plant swap. If you would like to add some variety to your 
garden, indoor or out, come see what we have to offer.   

Later this month, Friends of the Library has a Vintage Book Sale that will be held from May 21 to May 29.  

Offered in this sale are many vintage books donated by a generous patron a few years ago. Through the 
recent book sale held in March, Friends was able to sponsor several of the craft programs, library bags, 
and replenish the books for our 1000 Books B4 Kindergarten program. 

Speaking of Friends, a former Friends president recently passed away and her family gave us a nice 
donation to be put towards books of her favorite genres: mystery and suspense. We will be adding books 
in her memory to our collection for many to enjoy. We are thankful for her many years of dedication to the 
Berlin Library and Friends.   

Our staff is beginning to plan for the 2021 Summer Library Program. At this time, we are hopeful we will be 
able to offer entertaining programs, both inside and out. We are also looking at collaborating with the 
schools and City Park & Recreation department.  It is looking like it will be an exciting summer at the Berlin 
Library! 

Chris Kalupa – Berlin Public Library Director  

 
Green Lake – I am so excited about the changes we have been making at the library recently. Our new 
shelving project is coming to a close and the front sitting portion of the library has had a facelift. We moved 
the magazines to a smaller shelf and doubled the large print section’s shelf space. The newspapers and 
Wisconsin magazines have a new display shelf that requires less floor space and brings the newspapers 
to eye level. We were also able to swap around some smaller shelving units and create some much-needed 
space in the DVD section. While we have been weeding and rearranging shelves, we have also been 
focused on using merchandising tactics to refresh the look of the shelves and catch the eyes of patrons. I 
think the changes have created a fresh look, increased access to our materials, and will increase circulation.  

A few other updates have also been completed in April: 

1. The main floor lights have been completely upgraded to LED bulbs. The lights are brighter, more 
energy efficient, and should last us for years.  

2. Our new logo (see below) is finally finished! We will be working on 
rebranding efforts in the coming months and moving forward on a 
few projects and updates that I’ve been dreaming about since 2016 
when I started at the Caestecker Library.  

3. The front entry of the library is getting a few new additions—two 
very comfy bistro sets, some planters, and a new elevated 
gardening bed. It’s going to be a very welcoming and inviting look 
when it’s all complete after the weather warms up a bit more. 

May brings more welcome changes and additions to the library, including a 
return to community programs and increased meeting room availability. Our regular groups will be coming 
back for their weekly and monthly meetings in the lower level, including two long time Green Lake area 
book clubs that previously met elsewhere. The Knitting Group had their first meeting, and their laughter 
could be heard through the library again. Story Time with Ms. Margie will start up at 10 am on Wednesday, 
May 12. Our Constant Reader Book Club will also meet on May 12, at 3 pm. Our regular Sunday Volunteers 



(along with a few new helpers) have completed their training sessions and will return for Sundays in May 
and into the future. It’s a delight to have our regular groups and volunteers back in the routine.  

The two-day Garage Sale weekend book sale marathon was a big success, and many books were sold. 
It’s a good thing too, the after-Garage Sale weekend book donations are already coming through the door 
and carts are steadily going downstairs to be emptied. Opportunities to shop the new donations include the 
following Book Sale dates:  

• Wednesday, May 19 from 1-4 pm 
• Saturday, June 12 from 9 am – noon 
• Wednesday, June 23 from 1-4 pm 

 
Come visit the library soon and see all the changes for yourself. I would be happy to give a tour and answer 
any questions!  

Christina Lyon – Caestecker Public Library Director 

 

Kingston – Our latest silent auction ended Saturday. “Let’s Make Painting Contagious” raised a little over 
$800.00 for the library. Thanks to all who helped us do that, the talented artists and all the bidders. We 
wouldn’t be the library we are today without the great support from the community that we receive.  

We have two patriotic displays at the library right now. The first was done by Kingston Historical 
Preservation Society members, & also Vietnam Air Force Veteran Bob Burdick and wife Janet. This patriotic 
display is especially fitting for the coming month of May, helping to celebrate Armed Forces Day on the 
15th, and Memorial Day on the 31st. There are two parts to the display. The bottom shelf has “Caps & Hats 
of Valor & Service” and showcases a few military caps from various branches of the services worn during 
World War I. The second part of the display is “Symbolic Folds of Honor & Remembrance.”  If you’ve ever 
attended a military funeral, you have witnessed first-hand the final tribute to a Veteran, done in solemn 
silence for their final farewell. You will hear the rifle volley which is a customary tradition in which three 
volleys of shots are fired in honor of the deceased veteran by members of the honor guard company. Taps 
are played. And then 2 members of the honor guard, standing at attention and wearing their formal dress 
uniforms, slowly with meticulous military precision lift the flag from the coffin and fold it. Have you ever 
asked yourself what the meaning is behind the ceremonial folding of the flag? Each fold represents 
something different.  When you stop to see the display, you will see each step of the folding, along with a 
definition. Upon completion only the field of blue, graced by the white stars, now forms “The Triangle” which 
is then presented to the family with the simple statement:  On behalf of the President of the United States, 
(the United States Army, The United States Marine Corps, The United States Navy, or the United States 
Air Force) and a grateful nation, please accept this flag as a symbol of our appreciation of your loved one’s 
honorable and faithful service.  

The second patriotic display at the library is called “Remember”. You will find books, both fiction and non-
fiction, children’s and adults, and DVD’s, all to do with wars of the past. Stop by and take an item home, 
and “Remember” those who kept our country safe, sometimes with their lives. 

Our Rummage for Reading table will be set up again later this month. If you have a sale and have leftover 
items, the library would take them for the table. Or if you are cleaning closets and DON’T want to have a 
sale, donate those items to the library for the table. All proceeds from sales go towards new books. 

With summer right around the corner, we are beginning to plan our children’s summer reading program. We 
will have two sessions each week, Wednesday mornings at 9:30 am starting June 16, and Thursday 
afternoons at 4:30 pm starting June 17. The program will run for four weeks and you can sign up for a 
particular day by stopping at the library, or giving us a call during open hours, 920-394-3281. 

Now that the vaccines are available, and Covid numbers are starting to go down, the library is beginning to 
plan public programs once again that will start in September. If you have a suggestion for a program, or 
would like to share a passion and facilitate a program, get in touch with us. We are always looking for new 
ideas! 

Sara Wilson – Kingston Public Library Director 

 

Markesan – Nicole is on vacation, no report was received. 

 



Princeton – We are gearing up for the Summer Reading Program, and we will have an event every week 
for eight weeks from June through August 2. Last month was a very busy one for us, but we were glad to 
see so many people back in the library! 

Our ongoing Easter egg hunt was a HUGE hit with kids! We will definitely bring this back again next year. 

National Library Week was a big hit as well. People loved the mini escape room, wheel of prizes, activities, 
and crafts. 

On April 5 we unveiled the free seed library. It has been a modest success. Next year I think we should 
start earlier, because people who start seeds start them early! 

On April 7 we gratefully accepted a $200 donation to the library from the Women’s Club. 

On April 8 we had a reception for elected officials and city department heads. 

On April 11 I met with the Crane Fest committee and discussed our collaborative Wild WI Bird art show as 
well as activities taking place during Crane Fest. 

On April 24 I completed my third UW Madison class, “Collection Development.” I have one class left to go 
to receive Grade II certification. 

On April 25 we had a staff in-service and volunteer day. Everything was taken out of the storage room, 
cleaned, and organized. Heavy duty storage shelves purchased for us by the Friends were assembled and 
moved in, then all of the stuff (minus some sale items) was put back. The storage room looks MUCH better, 
and I am grateful for all of the help! 

Upcoming Events 
Sunday, May 2, 1-3 pm: Black Bridge Clean Up: Help us clean up one of Princeton’s nicest spots! Park 
near the VFW on N. Farmer. 

Wednesday, May 5, 9:30 am: Mystery Book Club (currently at Thrasher Opera House) This month's book: 
"Fearless Jones" by Walter Mosley. Copies available at the library. 

Saturday, May 8, 9 am-1 pm: Friends of the Library Book Sale: Vinyl Fiction Non-fiction DVDs CDs 
Magazines Audiobooks Antique books. All children’s books 25₵. Donations of items gratefully accepted! 

KNITTING CLUB IS NOW YEAR-ROUND Join us! All skill levels welcome. 5 pm on the 2nd and 4th 
Mondays of every month September—May and just the 2nd Monday of each month in June, July and 
August. Kids welcome— we’ll teach them! Next meetings: 5-7 pm Monday, May 10 & 24. 

Tuesday, May 11, 5-7 pm: Paper Crafting Club: Paper Quilling Try the lovely art of paper quilling! All you 
do is curl and glue colorful strips of paper. With a little help from a template, they become a gorgeous 3D 
picture. No fee. All supplies provided. 

Monday, May 17: Summer Reading Program Sign Up: Open to kids ages 0-17. They can join us for 
"Tails and "Tales" June 7-August 2. Eight weeks of free, fun family activities, including live animal shows, 
crafts, educational presentations, canoe rides, ice cream, and more! Read to earn money for animal 
charities (and maybe get some prizes too). Kids or parents must have a library card. 

Tuesday, May 18, 4-5 pm: Medicare Class: Are you confused about Medicare? Attend this free class. 
Mike Reigh, President of CMR Insurance Services, will cover eligibility, enrollment periods, Parts A, B, C 
and D, etc. Ask him all your questions! 

Wednesday, May 26, 6-7 pm: Potluck Book Club: Join us every month for a new book! Bring a dish to 
pass or your own snack. 

Weekday Afternoons: One-on-One Computer Help: Do you want to improve your computer skills? Would 
you like to set up an email account, Facebook page, or website? Make an appointment for tutoring with 
Laura after 2 pm on any weekday. No charge. Call 920-295-6777. 

The Library Will Be Closed all day on Saturday, May 29 and Monday, May 31 for Memorial Day 
Weekend. 

 Laura Skalitsky – Princeton Public Library Director 

 



 
 

Green Lake County Fair Office 
Kathy Ninneman, Fair Coordinator 

571 County Road A, Green Lake, WI 54941 
fair@co.green-lake.wi.us  

920-294-4032 
  

 
The mission of the Green Lake County Fair is to provide positive youth development and leadership skills, along with 

promoting family and community involvement through education and tradition. 

Monday, May 3, 2021 
 

TO: Green Lake County Agriculture, Extension, Education & Fair Committee  

 
Fair and other related tasks: 
• The Wisconsin Association of Fairs has finished its weekly zoom meetings on Tuesdays. They may 

have some follow up ones later to see how everyone is progressing with fair season. 
• Maintenance Bid has been received and I will be meeting with Corp Counsel to review it. 

• To date the Fair has received 23 Friends of the Fair Donations totaling $6,370.00. 

• All judge agreements (contracts) have been received except one. 

• Special Award donors have been contacted. 

• Vendors (indoor and outdoor) have been mailed contracts. 

• John Loberg (Yukon Cottages, Green Lake) will be donating a “Welcome Cottage” at each of the 
two entrances to the fairgrounds, just during the fair dates.  

• Fair book is in process of updating. 

• Researching entertainment 

 
 
In Office Hours 

• Monday through Friday, 8 am-4:30 pm 

 



 

Adam Hady 
Area Extension Director 
Serving the counties of Adams, Green Lake, Juneau, Marquette and Waushara 
 
Email:     adam.hady@wisc.edu 
Telephone:     608-403-1015 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
April 2021 
 
Area Extension Director Update 
 
April was a busy month from the county side. There are a lot of changes happening 
and I am glad to be able to be part of them.  I was able to attend in person this month, 
a meet and greet for the final candidates for the Adams County Administrator position. 
I spent two days in Marquette County listening to candidate interviews for the 
Marquette County Administrator.  Was able to make in person to Waushara County 
for kickoff meeting with the Samuels Group and the building project.  
 
On the state side, I have continued to hold check-in meetings every other week with 
the county educators, office conference zooms and an area wide zoom meeting. I 
conducted the screening and preliminary interviews for the Human Development and 
Relationships Educator in Marquette County, with final interviews to be held in early 
May.  I have been working with institute directors on strategies on how to fill vacancies 
in the areas of Agriculture and Community Development.   
 
   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Adam A. Hady 

 



Katie Gellings 
Green Lake County 

Health & Well-Being Extension Educator 
April 2021 

 
 
 

This report briefly describes the work that was completed within the Health & Well-Being Institute in April of 2021. 
During the reporting period, the educator made 56 direct educational and professional contacts. 

 
Educational Programming, Networking and Outreach in the Local Community 
Virtual Money Smart Week – April 10-17, 2021 
Green Lake County Financial Literacy Month – April 2021 
Virtual Money Smart Week 2021 was held Saturday, April 10 – Saturday, April 17. The 
week-long free virtual public awareness campaign aims to help people better manage 
their personal finances with a focus on those hardest hit by the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Due to the nature of the online programming, organizations were not able to host their 
own Money Smart Week sites.  Instead I chose to offer financial literacy classes in place 
of Money Smart Week for 2021 in Green Lake County.  I taught three classes – basic 
budgeting, how to save a dollar when you don’t have a dime to spare, credit & debt 
management - via Zoom and had 14 people attend.  The following was collected in evaluation data: 

• 86% learned a new method of tracking their spending 
• 100% learned how to better manage their finances 
• 93% learned how to read their credit report 
• 93% learned which debts need priority over others 

I am hopeful that 2022 will bring the ability for Green Lake County’s Money Smart Week to resume in the successful 
fashion it had been prior to 2020. 
 
Aging Mastery Program – Green Lake County/Inclusa Partnership 
At the end of April, I met with Kari Enders from Inclusa to discuss a partnership in 
teaching another session of the Aging Mastery Program (AMP) via Zoom in Green Lake 
County.  Inclusa manages the provision of a person-centered and community-focused 
approach to long-term care services and supports to over 15,500 Family Care members 
across its 68-county service region in Wisconsin. With the partnership with Inclusa 
developed, I can offer the AMP version for caregivers which will be something unique and 
different for Green Lake County.  We will be the second area in the state to offer this AMP class.  We will be teaching 
for 6 weeks – 3 hours per week, starting June 30 and ending August 4.  Community speakers will still be utilized, 
which I think is the best part of the program.  I will be sharing more as the session gets closer. 
 
Financial Coaching – Green Lake County Circuit Court/Drug Court 
In the month of April, I have had 9 mandated financial coaching clients from the circuit court system through child 
support and drug court.  I’ve met with each client for an initial hour-long session at which they learned knowledge and 
skills to set a financial goal, build a spending plan, look for spending leaks, and manage debt.  Each client also has a 
follow-up meeting after they’ve put the skills they’ve learned into practice.  Following that session, I decide if they 
can graduate from the coaching program or if they need more sessions.  If they graduate it is their responsibility to 
provide their certificate of completion to Judge Slate. 

 
Networking within Extension and Professional Development 
Opportunities 
I made 32 contacts within the UW Extension system during the month of April. I continue to have a number of 
professional meetings scheduled with colleagues and mentors to continue to network and learn from my fellow 
Extension educators. 
 
Human Development and Relationships Educator – Marquette County Interview Committee 
I served on the Marquette County interview committee for their Human Development and Relationships (HDR) 

 
 

https://www.moneysmartweek.org/


Educator.  This was a good opportunity to help hire an educator who will be a good fit for a rural county and their 
needs.  The candidate who is hired will partner with me in Green Lake County to assist with the limited number of co-
parenting mandates (2019 – 2, 2020 – 1) that Judge Slate makes on an annual basis.   
 
Newspaper Articles 
“Virtual Money Smart Week is Here!” Berlin Journal Newspapers. April 5, 2021. By Katie Gellings, Health & 
Well-Being Educator 
 
Out of County Days 
0 Out of county days for April 
0 Out of county days planned for May 

 
* Travel expenses are covered by Extension 

 
 
 

 



Ben Jenkins 
Green Lake County 

Agricultural Educator 
April 2021 

 

This report briefly describes the work that was completed within the 
Agricultural Program in April of 2021.  During the reporting period, the 
educator made 93 direct educational and professional contacts plus other 

unknown contacts through relevant social media postings. 
 
Educational Programming, Networking and Outreach in the Local Community 
 
Foxhead RAP! 
During the month of April I worked with the Foxhead Regenerative Agriculture Startup to provide educational 
opportunities related to the goals of that group.  Some of the information provided include articles on conservation 
leases and information concerning meat processing.  Although in its infancy this group could potentially provide a 
meaningful service to the community as well as agriculture at large.  I look forward to doing more work with this 
organization. 
 
Green Lake Sanitary District 
In April I began a working relationship with the Green Lake Sanitary District.  The sanitary district is working hard 
to help curb the nutrient loading into Big Green Lake.  I am encouraged by their willingness to utilize UW-Madison 
Division of Extension to address this problem.  I look forward to offering my services as the Agriculture Educator to 
help bridge relations between the Sanitary District and agricultural 
producers in the watershed.   
 
Land and Lake Families Field Day 
After a year hiatus both farmers and property owners are looking 
forward to the Land and Lake Families field day.  Planning for the 
event has already begun.  For my part I am already strategizing about 
material to present as well as helping line up speakers.   
 
 
General County Outreach 
In April I wrote a focus article on the enterprise matching tool that I 
built with some of my colleagues.  The focus of the article was to 
show how the tool could be useful in helping a farm looking to 
transition find a new enterprise that would be right for them. I have 
been posting to the county Facebook page any and all upcoming 
programs coming from UW Extension and its partners.  With the 
weather warming up there was an uptick in public concerns.  Concerns 
coming in in April included land leases, ideas for new enterprises, tree 
pruning, tree planting, direct marketing, produce safety, emerald ash 
borer, tree recommendations, guidance on when to plant and 
government programs.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Networking within UW Extension and Professional Development Opportunities 
 
    
UW-Madison Division of Extension ZOOM Meetings 
I tune in to the Monthly update brought to all of Extension by 
Dean Karl Martin.  Dean Martin keeps us up to date on the 
decisions being made in Madison and how it will look on a 
practical county level once implemented.  I also tune in once a 
month to the Ag Institutes updates so stay abreast of policy 
and news related specifically to the Ag Institute.  I also 
participate in the monthly area 14 ZOOM to stay current with 
our surrounding counties.  I have been keeping up to date with 
the other program areas by attending the Friday morning 
ZOOM meetings.  This allows me opportunity to see what the 
program areas that are not in my designation are working on.  
Without this I won’t be aware of any collaborative 
opportunities that may be coming up.   
 
Crops and Soils 
In trying to align my work with UW-Madison’s objectives I 
have been continuously working to update my plan of work.  
During the month of April I participated in the programing 
plan of work meetings for Farm Management and Crops and 
Soils to see in what ways I can work with colleagues on 
program topics that are of value to Green Lake County.  As 
such I have begun to plug into the rotational grazing work 
group and the cover crops work group.    
 
Solar 
To keep abreast of this emerging topic I attended three professional development webinars on solar energy.  Topics 
within the webinars ranged from construction to cost of implementation.  Given the ask for counties just to the south 
of Green Lake County for construction of Solar Farms I thought it would be a good idea for me to start learning 
about this in the event someone wanted to build a solar farm here.   
 
 
.     
Out of County Days 
0 Out of county days for March 
  
0 Out of county days planned for April 
 
*Denotes that it was paid for by UWEX 
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